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Construction Update — Lone Oak Road (County Road 26)
from TH 13 to Interstate 35E in Eagan

What’s Being Done?

Dakota County is working with the City of Eagan to create a safer corridor for vehicles, pedestrians and bicyclists by
making roadway and trail improvements to Lone Oak Road (County Road 26) between Highway 13 and Interstate
35E in Eagan.

The project will reconstruct the roadway between Highway 13 and Pilot Knob Road (County Road 31) and construct a trail on
the south side.

The project will also resurface and modify the roadway from four and five lanes to three lanes between Pilot Knob
Road and I-35E. This includes one through lane in each direction and a center left-turn lane. The overall width
between the curbs will not change. Expanded medians and updated pedestrian ramps will also be constructed.

When Will Work Take Place?

Road work is scheduled to begin April 1%, 2025 west of Pilot Knob Road. Construction will begin with setting up
traffic control, installing erosion control, and removing trees and shrubs from the project area, as well as the
removal of the signs and mailboxes; followed by the removal of the existing pavement, curb and gutter and walks;
and the excavation of area for the installation of the storm sewer.

Construction east of Pilot Knob Road will be done later in the summer. Signage will be placed 14 days prior to work
beginning. Check the website for updates.

Traffic control devices and warnings will be placed in advance for the detour during construction. Driveway access
for residences will remain open during construction but maybe in one direction or the other, depending on what
work is occurring. No traffic will be allowed through the construction area. Detour information will be available on
the project webpage prior to planned road closures.

For More Information:

e  Visit www.dakotacounty.us select Current Road Construction on the Transportation Tab

e Contact: Jeannine Briol, Construction Engineer at 952-891-7926, or email Jeannine.briol@co.dakota.mn.us

OR

e Dakota County Transportation Department
o Monday - Friday, 7am to 3:30pm
o 952-891-7900

To receive email updates for this project, email Stacy Reilly at stacy.reilly@co.dakota.mn.us.
Please include “CP 26-67 Updates” in the subject line.
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